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BY ALEC SANDU
Zimbabwe Missions May Report

We had a wonderful time for sharping each other
as pastors and wives as from 19th to 24th of May. It
was amazing time for sharing our experiences,
breakthroughs, visions and challenges in our lives
and ministries. It was indeed good earnestly
praying for each other as coworkers. Some needed
not only prayers but counseling as well. Our
leadership seminar was like a Hospital where every
patient gets his or her special attention and
treatment. it was just awesome.
Also there was great joy of sharing material
blessings. I and Ellina had bought a bale full
of shirts for all pastors. Each one chose five
special shirts of their own choice. 27 male
pastors benefited. I remember when they
were thanking God they said, "We have never
bought 5 shirts at once but today God has
unexpectedly blessed us with 5 shirts." I was
reminded of our golden days when Mr and
Mrs Jim Fitch would send pastors boxes full
of clothes from America. I hope Christ's love
will continue to be demonstrated in action. 

For all those who are 
interested in supporting 

Zimbabwe Ministry, 
please make your donations to: 

Jill Hartzell. 
Email: hartzz1@comcast.net

Good Neighbor Network
13793 NW Logie Trail

Hillsboro, OR 97124
In His Service

Alec
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  The Bible quiz was fun yet educative. There was laughter throughout the
session. Some youths were really prepared for the quiz and some were obviously
not. Some exceedingly did pretty well and deserved prize. 
  Five days later we celebrated the death, burial and resurrection of our Lord at
Jambezi Church. Hwange Church and Jambezi came together and celebrated the
victory of Jesus. We had wonderful time of worshipping and praising God. We had
great preaching from the host Pastor S Moyo, and from pastor J Sandu. Apart from
enjoying spiritual food, we enjoyed eating watermelons. One Church member in
Jambezi was very kind and generous enough to invite all the ladies from Hwange
into her field to eat watermelons as much as they could. And indeed they ate as
much as they could and even carried some to Hwange.
  Our traveling to and from Jambezi was good. We had no breakdown. We thanked
God for traveling mercies.

BY ALEC SANDU
Zimbabwe Missions April Report
 We have resumed our regional gatherings after several months of break. Our
youths started their fellowship with great renewed zeal, strength and passion
for the Lord. They had vibrant and fruitful conference with tangible fruits of
baptism, deliverance and healings in the Lord. Five girls surrendered their
lives to Christ and were baptized. On the very first day of the conference, a
young lady approached us(pastors). She looked worried and desperate
because of dinner which was Sadza and goat meat. She had stopped eating
goat meat from her childhood. She was allergic to goat meat. If she ate it she
would have painful eyes, at times developed eye sores. Several goats were to
be slaughtered as conference days progressed. We had no option but to
earnestly and faithfully pray for her to eat goat meat with gladness and clear
conscience. We gave all glory to God. She enjoyed eating the meat
throughout the conference without bad effects. 

For all those who are interested
 in supporting Zimbabwe Ministry, 

please make your donations to:
Jill Hartzell. Email: hartzz1@comcast.net

or check to Valley Christian Church 
with memo for Alec Missions 
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